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Biennial Ownership Reports are due by 
February 1, 2016 for Noncommercial Radio 
Stations in Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, 
New Jersey, and New York and 
Noncommercial Television Stations in 
Kansas, Nebraska, and Oklahoma 
By Lauren Lynch Flick and Scott R. Flick  

The staggered deadlines for noncommercial radio and television stations to file 
Biennial Ownership Reports remain in effect and are tied to each station’s 
respective license renewal filing deadline. 

Noncommercial radio stations licensed to communities in Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, New Jersey, 
and New York and noncommercial television stations licensed to communities in Kansas, Nebraska, and 
Oklahoma must electronically file their Biennial Ownership Reports by February 1, 2016. Licensees must 
file using FCC Form 323-E and must also place the form as filed in their station’s public inspection file. 
Television stations must ensure that a copy of the form is posted to their online public inspection file at 
https://stations.fcc.gov.  

On January 8, 2016, the Commission adopted a single national filing deadline for all noncommercial radio 
and television broadcast stations like the one that the FCC established for all commercial radio and 
television stations. The new deadline will not become effective until the revised rule is published in the 
Federal Register. Until then, noncommercial radio and television stations should continue to file their 
biennial ownership reports every two years by the anniversary date of the station’s license renewal 
application filing deadline.  
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If you have any questions about the content of this Advisory, please contact the authors of this Advisory or 
the Pillsbury attorney with whom you regularly work. 
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Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP is a leading international law firm with 18 offices around the world 
and a particular focus on the energy & natural resources, financial services, real estate & construction, and 
technology sectors. Recognized by Financial Times as one of the most innovative law firms, Pillsbury and 
its lawyers are highly regarded for their forward-thinking approach, their enthusiasm for collaborating 
across disciplines and their unsurpassed commercial awareness.  

This publication is issued periodically to keep Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP clients and other interested parties 
informed of current legal developments that may affect or otherwise be of interest to them. The comments contained herein 
do not constitute legal opinion and should not be regarded as a substitute for legal advice. 
© 2016 Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP. All Rights Reserved. 
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